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WHAT IS THE DISTRICT 51 FOUNDATION?
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The D51 Foundation (D51F) raises money to support our local schools, 
prioritizing funding for professional learning, technology and innovation, and 
staff and student wellness.  Our mission is to raise funds for academic growth 

and achievement while promoting outreach to benefit kids and our community. 

Hello R5 Community, 

As we roll into February we are excited to let you know that our upcoming Student Showcases 
will be held at the Eureka McConnell Science Museum this month. Student Showcases at R5 
take the place of Parent-Teacher Conferences allowing R5 learners to showcase the amazing 
work they are doing to their families. In partnership with Eureka, on February 22, 2024, we invite 
you to join us at the Museum anytime between 3:15-6:15 pm to explore exhibits, connect with teachers, and hear 
about the great things your kids are doing at R5 High School. We look forward to seeing you there! 

The first month of 2024 has been very successful at R5 High School. We are excited to announce that early 
attendance data shows our attendance is up 10% as we start the second quarter. This is great news for us to 
highlight as there are direct links between the success of graduating high school and attendance. We can’t 
improve attendance rates without your collaboration so we want to thank you for your continued support in 
making sure your learners are coming to school on-time on a daily basis. Our teachers are working hard each 
day to provide them with the very best educational experiences that are engaging and exciting. 

February brings with it early graduation planning for R5 High School. On Wednesday, 
February 7th at 9:45am, all R5 seniors will be invited to attend our Senior Class Meeting. In 
this meeting we share with our seniors items needed for graduation and upcoming deadlines. 
Seniors will get information on how to purchase their caps and gowns for graduation along 
with other items such as invitations and class rings. The R5 High School graduation ceremony 
will be on Tuesday, May 14, 2024 at 9am. Graduates wanting to walk at graduation are required 
to attend the R5 High School graduation rehearsal on Monday, May 13, 2024 at 9am. If you have 
additional questions about graduation for 2024, please contact our main office. 

One final thing to share with you as we kick off February is our continued work to support learners in 
developing personal and character skills for life beyond high school. This month we are working with all 
learners to complete a unique project envisioning their 25 year old self. This project will be combined 
with an activity to learn about 5 things that support goal achievement and 
growth in our lives. These 5 things consist of maintaining boundaries, 
predictability, consistently, kindness, and transparency in everything we 
do. Learners will learn about these 5 things and then be challenged to 
create a project that showcases what they want to be by the time they 
turn 25. This great activity supports learners with learning how to set goals 
for themselves and reflect on how they can become who they want to be. 
We encourage you to ask them about their project and goals.

From our R5 family to yours, we wish you a wonderful February and hope 
your family and loved ones stay safe and healthy. Thank you again for your 
continued support and partnership in helping learners succeed 
throughout the R5 journey.  
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S T A F F  H I G H L I G H T

Now in my second year as the lead learner at R5 High School, I love being with my family 
and spending time engaging in outdoor activities. I grew up in Colorado and enjoy hiking, 
camping, biking, skiing, and everything else Colorado offers. I've also developed a love of 
reading which took me many years to grow. I enjoy reading books about how to improve 

myself as a person and learning from the experiences of other people. 

I am an autodidact who loves to learn and grow which has led me to the amazing work I 
am blessed to be able to do at R5. I have been in education for two decades now and I 

continue growing each day. I believe everyone can become whomever they want to be and 
I deeply enjoy encouraging our learners each day to pursue their dreams and become their 

best selves. I believe there's nothing better in life than helping others. 

Mr. Nick SteinmetzPrincipal

I M P O R T A N T  D A T E S
February 7th - Senior Class Meeting

February 19th - No School - President's Day
February 22nd - Student Showcases @ Eureka Science Museum
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Principal Accountability Committee
Quarterly Meetings

Please email Lindsey Chitwood at lindsey.chitwood@d51schools.org, if you're interested in attending

connect * discuss * reflect
11:30am - 12:30pm

S e p t e m b e r  7 t h  ~  N o v e m b e r  2 n d ~  F e b r u a r y  8 t h  ~  A p r i l  4 t h

S T A F F  H I G H L I G H T

This school year is my 5th year at R-5 
High School and my 13th year of 
teaching! 

I was born and raised in the Seattle 
area, but have lived in the Grand 
Valley since 2007. 

February 2024

The District 51 Communications Office 
recently sent our Annual 

Communications Survey to all families, 
staff, and the community. 

The survey is through Google Forms, but 
if you would prefer a paper copy, please 

contact R5 at 970-254-6880 and we 
would be happy to get you one.  

The data collected f rom this survey will 
help our communications office and your 
schools communicate, connect with, and 

serve our learners and families better. 

All surveys are due back by February 1, 2024. 

Amy Hrubes Special Education

My background is in teaching Math, English, and 
Special Education. I truly love my job and working 
with the learners and staff at R-5! When I'm not 
working, you can find me enjoying the outdoors 
hiking, paddleboarding, camping, and skiing with my 
family. I absolutely love being in the fresh air, 
watching college basketball, and cheering our three 
kids on in all their favorite activities.



G R A D U A T I O N



I N F O R M A C I Ó N
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If you need help outside of regular school  hours and this  is  a  cr is is  s ituation,  please 
use one of the fol lowing resources:

• Cal l  9-1-1 Emergency Line
• Safe2Tel l  -  cal l  1-877-542-SAFE to submit  an anonymous report  to law enforcement 

and school  administration
• Suicide Prevention Lifel ine @ 988l ifel ine.org or cal l  1-800-273-TALK
• Colorado Cris is :  1-844-493-8255 or Text:  38255

February 2024

S TAF F  
HIGHLIGHT

Hi I’m Forrest.  I  teach 
math here at R5. 

I  am a second-generation 
American who runs a 

small ranch. 

The river is my second 
home. If  I ’m not working 

that is where you can 
probably find me. 

Forrest Diaz
Math

“We have an unknown 
distance yet to run, an 

unknown river to explore.” 
- John Wesley Powell
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Our staff is committed each and every day to their work, our Mission:

R5 uses Restorative Practices and Project-Based Learning to support learners in becoming thriving 
citizens.  R5 is committed to ensuring all learners will develop critical thinking skills, cultural and 

self-awareness, and global citizenship through an individualized whole-person approach, commanding 
high expectations and providing mastery learning with a compassionate, responsive, and collaborative 

environment. . . .to guarantee that 100% of our graduates will be post-secondary ready.

I am so excited and 
honored to be at 

R5 this year 
teaching science! 

February  2024

S T A F F  H I G H L I G H T
Hi! My name is Kauai Alpha Fitt and 
I was lucky enough to grow up in 
Grand Junction, taking full advantage 
of everything the Grand Valley had to 
offer!

I graduated from the Engineering  

Kauai Fitt Math

College at CU Boulder and accepted a job that moved me 
straight up to Alaska. I spent over a decade living in 
Alaska and loved every minute of it, but once our family 
began to grow, we decided to move back down to the 
"Lower 48".

This is my first year teaching, and I am thrilled to be 
sharing my passion for Math with our R5 Students. I 
believe feeling comfortable with Math is crucial in life, and 
I am looking forward to helping our students along their 
individual High School Math adventures.

Grand Junction is, and always has been, my home. There 
is no place in the world that I would rather play outdoors 
and raise our boys! When I am not working, you can find 
me trying out a new recipe, landscaping our 
never-ending yard, practicing yoga, falling trees at the 
cabin, or attending our boys’ basketball games.
 
The light in me sees the light in you. Namaste. 

Save the Dates!!
• March 13th - Last Day of Third Quarter
• March 14th - In-Service Day (no school)
• March 15th - Teacher Work Day (no school)
• March 18th - March 24th - SPRING BREAK
• March 25th - Beginning of Fourth Quarter
• April 12th - Teacher Compensation Day (no school)

If you need assistance with anything at R5, 
please visit the R5 website or 

call the main office at 970-254-6880 
during the hours of 8:00 am - 3:00 pm M-F


